
February 22, 201 0 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: STRATEGIC PLANNING PROCESS UPDATE 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council receive and file the informational report on the 
six-month strategic objectives (Attachment A). 

BACKGROUND: 

In January 2009, the City Council held a strategic planning retreat to revisit the City's 
mission statement and adopt City Council goals. In subsequent retreats, the City 
Council has also adopted a new vision statement as well as identified core values. 

The new mission statement that clearly defines the type of organization that Pasadena ' 

wants to be. 

I The City of Pasadena is dedicated to delivering exemplary municipal services, 
, responsive to our entire community and consistent with our history, culture and 

unique character. 

The new vision statement provides what Pasadena will be in the future. 
I 

Pasadena will combine world class events, science and technology, arts and I 

culture, and history and architecture with great neighborhoods and opportunities 
for all. 

On December 2, 2009, the City Council once again met to reaffirm the three-year goals 
and receive updates on the six-month strategic objectives. The six City Council goals 
are as follows: 
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Maintain fiscal responsibility and stability 
Improve, maintain and enhance public facilities and infrastructure 
Increase conservation and sustainability 
Improve mobility and accessibility throughout the city 
Support and promote the local economy 
Ensure public safety 

Each of the above goals has new and/or revised objectives that will be achieved within 
the next six months. Each month staff prepares a report that tracks and monitors the 
status of the objectives and presents it to the City Council either by way of an agenda 
report or an item on the City Manager's Informational Newsletter. Attachment A is the 
January 201 0 update of the six-month strategic objectives for each of the six goals and 
their corresponding completion dates. Undertaking a strategic planning retreat is a 
dynamic process designed to keep the strategic plan current and responsive to City 
Council priorities. 

There are 34 objectives that are being monitored during this reporting period that are 
associated with the City Council's six goals. At this time a total of five objectives have 
been completed, 14 objectives are on target to be completed as originally scheduled 
and 15 objectives have had their timelines revised. The attached worksheet provides 
further information on each of the objectives. 

Next Steps 
Staff will continue to complete the objectives as defined in Attachment A and provide 
monthly progress/monitoring reports to the City Council This is, of course, in addition to 
the work plan that each department sets for each fiscal year. The City Council and 
executive management will meet again on June 3rd to reassess our strategic plan, 
review the City Council goals, and establish new 6 month objectives. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

This is an informational item and therefore has no direct fiscal impact. However, the 
successful implementation of a strategic planning process will greatly benefit staff as we 
address our current budget situation and any further reductions. 

Attachment A - Six Month Strategic Objectives 


















